
KEY MESSAGES 
 

 Activities Week 2018: Thank you to all parents who have returned consent forms and 

payments. As the deadline for returns has passed, please can any outstanding 

payments be made and consent forms returned as a matter of urgency. 

 

Week Ending: 15 June 2018 

YEAR 7 
Well done to the year group for completing the last two weeks of assessments. The majority of the year group were amazing, conducting themselves 

fantastically and trying their best in all assessments. We are really proud of them all! 

This week has also been busy for Year 7 athletics. The girls’ team competed at Derby in the regional finals and came second  which is a fantastic achievement. 

The boys’ team also went to the High School’s annual athletics competition where they had a great performance with some students achieving personal bests. A 

huge well done to Jenson Daubrah-Scott for being selected to compete in the shot putt for the Year 8 boys’ team. 

The cricket season has also begun and we look forward to hearing about their success in the coming weeks. 

Head of Year 7: Ms N Ward and Assistant Head of Year 7: Miss B Marshall 

YEAR 8 
During a busy second week of assessments, Year 8 have conducted themselves very well and have had more sporting success. 

The athletics team attended two competitions this week and performed to an excellent standard, finishing fifth in the Midlands. Congratulations again to 

the boys’ football team who beat Redhill 5-3 on Thursday afternoon, 21 June in the County Cup competition. 

Well done to the Prefects who organised a bake sale on Thursday, 14 June and managed to raise £60 for Alzheimer’s Society. 

Acting Head of Year 8: Mr M Jepps 

YEAR 9 
Year 9 pupils have had a brilliant week and have been busy planning their popcorn plans for Enterprise Day on Wednesday, 4 July.   

The Year 9 Geographers all had a great fieldwork trip to Skegness on Wednesday, 13 June. The pupils examined whether the sea defences are effective, the 

direction of longshore drift and the effects of tourism such as traffic flow on the town. The pupils were a real credit to our school. 

We are looking forward to going with the other half of Geographers on Thursday 21 June. Please remember to return your child’s permission letter if they are 

due to attend the trip as it is a compulsory part of the Geography GCSE. 

Head of Year 9: Ms V Salt 

YEAR 10 
Pupils are continuing their preparations for the internal assessments that start w/c 18 June 2018. Best of luck to the year group over the next couple of weeks. 

Outside the classroom, a special mention for Will Halstead who has recently qualified for the National Swimming championships in August. He was also part of 

the Year 10 football team that suffered defeat in the South Notts Cup final this week.  

In athletics, well done to the Inter boys’ athletics team that secured second place in the Midlands Final this week, narrowly missing out on qualification for the 

National Final. 

Heads of Year 10: Mr D Lynas 

YEAR 11 
7600 lessons, 950 days, 190 weeks, 5 years. And it’s over! What an incredible time we have had; the ups, the downs, the trips abroad, the celebrations, 

the incredible talent. An incredible year group. 

Apart from a few final exams to run next week, the majority of Year 11 have now finished their journey at Toot Hill. 

We wish all the year group the best in your future endeavours. Everyone at Toot Hill will miss you dearly. We cannot wait to see you all at Prom on 

Friday, 22 June. 

Joint Heads of Year 11: Miss L Hughes & Mr R Wickens 
 
 

KEEP UP NOT CATCH UP 
Revision materials for the Year 7,8, 10 and 11 assessments can be found on the school website at the following link or follow the instructions at: 

https://www.toothillschool.co.uk/page.php?d=keepup&p=intro. Go to the Toot Hill School webpage - hover over study support (a menu will drop 

down) - click on ‘Keep Up Not Catch Up’. Individual subjects are on the left hand side. 

 

 

 

NATIONAL CITIZENSHIP SERVICE 
Year 11 - NCS 2018 

A place has become available on NCS. If you want to come along please email 

Mr Tinsley (mtinsley@toothillschool.co.uk) ASAP.  First come first served. 

https://www.toothillschool.co.uk/page.php?d=keepup&p=intro

